TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN

DRAFT MINUTES BOARD MEETING

FEBRUARY 21, 2012

COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING

TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Parker, Schultz, Martel and Windiate

Absent:  Tomlinson

Audience:  5

1. Meeting convened at 7:00 PM followed by the pledge to the flag.

2. Minutes of January 17, 2012:  Motion by Martel to approve as prepared was seconded and passed 4-0.  Minutes of Special Meeting February 2, 2012:  Motion by Martel to approve with addition was seconded and passed 4-0.  At the end of item 2 B, per recommendation of Tomlinson, add “The costs for computer accounting system were discussed.  BS&A software at $12,680 includes General Ledger, Accounts Payable, Cash Receipt and Payroll programs.  The cost of hardware upgrades and training are yet to be finalized.  There is an option to spread these costs over a 2 year period”.
3. Announcements, etc: Reminder the Annual Meeting is scheduled for March 24, 2012 at 9:00 AM.  Board of Review meetings have been scheduled for March 14th, 16th and 18th.  Hours are posted with the schedule.  Hours were also noted on the most recent property assessment notice.  Parker read a letter to be forwarded to Josephine Russell congratulating her on her 100th birthday!

4. Motion by Martel to approve Agenda Content was seconded and passed 4-0.

5. Citizen Commentary:  1. Sheriff Bean presented his monthly 911 report as well as the annual 2011 Torch Lake Township report and surrounding township comparison chart.  He took the time to explain some of the numbers as well as answer any questions from the Board.  He also announced that the department had hired two new dispatchers and had filled the vacancy created by the pending absence of one deputy who will be deployed to Afghanistan.  2. Don Leys submitted the CSB Rental Report for 2011.  
6. Motion by Schultz to approve Consent Agenda was seconded and passed 4-0.

7. Planning Commission Repot:  Via email Mr. Tomlinson reported the Commission continues work on Village Zoning and Ordinance Definitions.

8. Discussion/Possible Action:

A. Website Design:  At the request of the Board, Bob Hicks was present to give an overview of his web design company and the service he could provide, including website design and maintenance.  He shared a handout of general facts as well as several references with website addresses the board could visit to get a sample of his work.  The Board will take this issue under consideration.
B. 2011-2012 Budget Adjustments:  Handout submitted by Parker for Board reference.

C. 2012-2013  Budget Issues:  Parker asked for direction from the Board on amounts to 
1.   Employee Wage Increase:  The Township Salary Committee has submitted their recommendation of a 3.6% Cost of Living increase for EMS and Fire employees only.  Schultz questioned this increase without first reviewing the impact on the EMS budget, which is very tight at this time.
2. Salary Resolutions:  The Motion by Windiate to approve Resolution #01-2012, which deems the salary of the Clerk  remain at $18,500 for fiscal year 2012-2013, as established on April 1, 2008, was seconded and passed 4-0, roll call vote.  The Motion by Schultz to approve Resolution #02-2012, which deems the salary of the Treasurer remain at $21,000 for fiscal year 2012-2013, as established on April 1, 2008, was seconded and passed 4-0 roll call vote.  No Resolutions were submitted by the Supervisor or Trustees. 

3. The Motion by Martel to add $ 50,000 to budget for playground equipment replacement was seconded and passed 4-0.
4. The Motion by Schultz to accept I.T. RIGHT bid package of $7,562.52, dated 2/20/2012 was seconded and passed 4-0.
5. The Motion by Windiate to add $18,000 to budget for completion of the cemetery fencing project was seconded and passed 4-0.

6. Temperature Control Report on Heating/Air-Conditioning System:  Board was asked to review the report for budget consideration.

D. Automatic 911 Alert System:  The cost of $600 to install the system was discussed but no formal action was taken.

E. Noise Ordinance:  The Board was asked to read and comment on the sample Ordinance submitted by the Planning Commission.

9. Board Commentary:  Schultz commented about other township minutes including annual update from the County Commissioner.  She wondered if she could do the same for us.  Martel stated he liked the idea of a more professional website which would include maintenance.

10. Citizen Commentary:  Ditlow commented he would be in support of webpage assistance as well.  
11. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:45 PM.

These minutes are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.

Kathy S. Windiate

Township Clerk

